
 

Board Policy – Guests of Women’s Club Members Attending Annual Holiday and Member/ 
Executive Officer Installation Luncheons 

 
Board Approved:  June 5, 2024 
 
 
Background:   The Women’s Club holds two (2) functions each year that are funded in part by 
the Women’s Club through the payment of member dues.  These annual functions are the 
Holiday Luncheon, which takes the place of the December member meeting, and the 
member/executive officer installation luncheon held in May during the member meeting.  In the 
past, guests have been allowed to attend these functions but the guest and/or member inviting 
them are not required to reimburse the Club for their share of the cost.    
 
Policy:  The Board has determined that no guests of members will be allowed to attend the 
Holiday Luncheon or the Member Luncheon/Officer Installation unless they are paid members at 
the time of these events.   
 
 


